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	Date Inspected:
	14/03/2018
	

	Officer:
	RB
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Construction of single storey porch to front

	Site Address/Location:
	Orchard View, Harrison Terrace, Grindleton,BB7 4RQ 

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No objections

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A
	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	None received in respect of the application.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations
Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage extensions 

Policy DME 4 – Protecting Heritage Assets   
Key Statement EN2 - Landscape

Key Statement EN5 – Heritage Assets.

	Relevant Planning History:

N/A

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application relates to a two storey semi-detached dwelling constructed of natural stone that is within the settlement of Grindleton and falls within Grindleton Conservation area and the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The dwelling has a garden area to the front that is currently used as a driveway.

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Consent is sought for a single storey porch extension to the front of the property. The extension will measure approximately 2.25m by 1.75m with a gable roof that will have an eaves height of approximately 2.4m and a ridge height of approximately 3.2m. The extension will be faced with natural stone to match the existing property and will have a timber window (west elevation) and door (south elevation).

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

The proposal is not considered to be harmful to the residential amenity of the neighbouring property Crossfold House holiday cottage as Orchard View is set forward by approximately 2m and the proposed works are to the front elevation of Orchard View, Therefore it is considered that the proposed development will not have an unacceptable impact on the amenity of the occupiers through loss of outlook, privacy or light.

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The amended proposal is considered to be subservient in appearance in comparison to the main building and does not dominate the front elevation. As a result, the proposal would have an acceptable impact on the visual amenity of the Conservation Area and Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.
The proposed materials (natural stone and timber) are in keeping with the main building and would be considered acceptable to the visual amenity of the area.

	Other Matters:

It was requested that an amendment was made so that the front door remained on the south elevation facing the highway to allow it is positively address the street scene.Subsequently the agent sent an amended plan.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact on the conservation area. I therefore recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


